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Scott E. Shewbridge, Ph.D., P.E., G.E. 
Senior Engineer - Hydroelectric 
Eldorado Irrigation District 
2890 Mosquito Road 
Placerville, California 95667 
 
Richard Floch 
Richard Floch and Associates 
P.O. Box P.O. Box 285 
Rescue, California 95672 
 
Subject:  Preliminary Draft  

Technical Memorandum Number 13 –2001/2002 willow flycatcher surveys 
 
Dear Dr. Shewbridge and Mr. Floch: 
 

As part of the relicensing of the El Dorado Irrigation District FERC Project #184 willow 
flycatcher surveys were conducted in several meadow habitats in the vicinity of Silver 
Lake and Caples Lake, in the Eldorado National Forest.  No willow flycatchers were 
detected at any of the sites during the survey.  The primary preparers of this report are 
listed below: 

 
 KDH Biological Resource Consultation 
 Dennis Hood 
 Katie Hood 
  
  
Should you have any questions or wish to discuss this report please contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Roy Leidy 
Principal 
Director, Fisheries and Aquatic Sciences 
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EL DORADO IRRIGATION DISTRICT 
FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION  
PROJECT NUMBER 184 
 
2001 / 2002 WILLOW FLYCATCHER SURVEYS 
__________________________________________________________ 
 
Summary 
 
As part of the relicensing of the El Dorado Irrigation District FERC Project #184 willow 
flycatcher surveys were conducted in several meadow habitats in the vicinity of Silver Lake and 
Caples Lake, in the Eldorado National Forest.  Four distinct patches of potential willow 
flycatcher habitat were identified and mapped by USFS personnel prior to the beginning of the 
surveys.  Two visits were conducted at each site during each survey year.  No willow flycatchers 
were detected at any of the sites during either year of the survey.   














